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Washington, D.C
REMARKS BY MS. CARMEN LOMELIN, EXECUTIVE SECRETARY OF THE INTER-AMERICAN COMISSION OF WOMEN (CIM)

Mr. President, Distinguished Delegations. On behalf of the newly-elected CIM President, Minister Laura Albornez of Chile, I thank you for this opportunity to share with you the recommendations of the 3rd Meeting of Ministers or of the Highest Ranking Authorities Responsible for the Advancement of Women in the Member States. Said meeting was held in Santiago de Chile on November 13th.


You have much work before you so I will be very brief.


The Meetings of the Ministers Responsible for the Advancement of Women in the Member States REMIM I and II have coincided with the preparations for the Summits of the Americas. As such, they have provided valuable recommendations on the integration of a gender perspective into the Summit Process. As a result and since the Quebec Summit, there has been a more visible presence of gender in the plans of action and the declarations. It was in the Quebec Summit that the Inter-American Program on the Promotion of Women’s Human Rights and Gender Equity and Equality, a document approved by the Ministers at the first REMIM, was endorsed as an effective tool for mainstreaming gender into the programs and the policies of the Hemisphere.


You have before you document CIM/REMEM-III/doc.6/08 which contains the recommendations of the Ministers. In addition to urging that National Coordinators review the orientation, perspective and language of the Draft Declaration of Commitment, the Ministers have urged that a gender perspective be fully integrated into each and every one of the themes of the said Declaration.

The Ministers are also recommending two new paragraphs for inclusion into the Declaration. One deals with ensuring a gender perspective as a cross cutting issue in national and Hemispheric policies, plans and programs, especially in  the political, economic, labor, social and cultural spheres. The other paragraph recommends regional studies and statistics disaggregated by sex for measuring, monitoring and promoting cooperation and the sharing of good practices, experiences and policies on gender equality and equity in order to attain development with equity.

The Ministers have also committed to taking on a more active role in promoting gender equality within ministerial meetings and of creating strategic alliances with the National Coordinators of the Summit Process to integrate a gender perspective in the commitments undertaken by our Heads of State and government.

Mr. President, Distinguished Delegates, I again thank you for your time, your attention and your consideration of the recommendations of the Ministers.
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